



20 May 2022

Dear Parents and Carers

As some of you are aware, I've been awaiting a hip replacement this academic year. I had a phone call this week to inform me that I will now be having the replacement on Wednesday 25th May, and am required to isolate from Monday 23rd May.

I've been informed by the surgeon that, given my age (surprisingly I'm not in my late eighties, despite my body thinking I am!), I may be able to return before the end of the summer term, however it does mean I will not be available in person over the coming weeks.

In my absence, various members of the Paddox team are available to support and help with any queries.

General SEND enquiries - Mrs Le Poidevin lepoidevin.j@welearn365.com

EHCP Annual Reviews - Mrs Le Poidevin

Year 6 Transition - Mrs Le Poidevin, Mrs Clarke and class teachers

Planned meetings regarding SEND - Mrs Le Poidevin or Miss Thompson, thompson.b1@welearn365.com

PEP meetings for Children who are Looked After - Mr Beeston beeston.m@welearn365.com

New Reception Parents' Evening - Miss Thompson and Miss Merrick merrick.s@welearn365.com

Medical Risk Assessments and other medical needs – Mrs Hewer hewer.l@welearn365.com

I'm looking forward to seeing everyone again – if all goes to plan – at the end of the Summer term.

Best wishes

Mrs Farmer
Assistant Headteacher for Inclusion
SENDCo
Designated Teacher for Children who are Looked After









